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Dear Parents,










10th June 2016

The Queen’s Birthday Celebration Today
It was wonderful to see all the children, and staff, wearing red, white and blue today and, as I write, the children are very excited about having a giant picnic on the school field at lunchtime.  I am sure they will tell you about the visiting Royals who came to our assembly this morning!

Goodbyes

We will be saying ‘goodbye’ at the end of the term to Mrs Smith, Reception teacher, as she will be moving to another school to take up a Year 2 teaching post.

Sadly after 21 years we will also be saying goodbye to Mrs Foster, Office Manager, who is moving to Suffolk over the summer holidays.  
Also Mrs Melilo, Midday Supervisory Assistant.  
We would like wish them all every happiness and success in their new ventures.
Football
This week our Year 4 and 5 A team won, at home against St. Andrews, 6-4.  The B team played away at Hillmead against their Year 5 and 6 team and lost 11-1.  Both teams put in a fantastic effort and showed determination and resilience.  Well done.
Music Workshop for Orchestra - 15th June - change of time
Please could parents of children attending the above, note that pupils will need to be at Birchwood at 12.45pm and to be collected from Northgate at 12.30pm.  They will eat their packed lunch in school before leaving.
School Journey

Just to remind parents of Year 5 children that a further instalment of £60 is due today please.

Polite reminder

Please can I ask parents not to allow their pre-school children on the apparatus whilst waiting to collect from the classrooms.  Thank you.

Lost Property

Our pile of lost property is growing rapidly! Please check if your child has lost something.  The box is in the office reception area.
Association News

Surprise Event

We will be holding a surprise event which will please all dads on Friday 17th June.  Please bring £1.50 to school from Monday onwards in a named, sealed envelope marked ‘Surprise Event’ to take part.
Parents' Association Super Hero Themed Cake Sale
Each child should come home with a paper plate today.  Please could this be returned to school on the morning of Friday 17th June with cakes or biscuits of a Super Hero theme if possible - be as creative as you like!  These will be for sale at the end of morning Nursery, 11.45am, and at 3.15pm, for £1 a plate.  Thank you!
Community News

Family Fun Day
At Bishop’s Stortford Cricket Club on Sunday 12th June 12pm until 5pm.  Lots of fun for all the family plus the Great Bishop’s Stortford Bake Off in aid of Grove Cottage.  To find out more contact info@rbaigh.com 

Bishop’s Stortford Lawn Tennis Club - Children’s Birthday celebration Party - FREE PLACES

To celebrate the Queen’s 90th Birthday, there will be 20 free places available for children from Northgate Primary School (max 2 per family), £5 for other children on Saturday 11th June at the Grass Courts Pavilion in Cricketfield Lane at 3.00pm - go along and enjoy the fun and games!
Birchwood High School - 6th Form Art Exhibition

The School’s Art Department would like to invite you to their Art Exhibition from 4.30pm to 6.30pm on Thursday 16th June.
Tiny Tutus

New dance classes for you and your little one - a fun ballet class at St Barnabus Centre, Thorley Mondays 2pm -2.30pm.  For more information and to book your free trial class please call 07956 211909 or go to www.tinytempos.co.uk 
Yours sincerely,

L Hotson

Headteacher



